

Rushall Parish Council.

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 23rd May 2019.

7.30pm, St Matthew's Church, Rushall.

Attendees:

Mrs. Caroline Larken (Chairperson)
Mr. Colin Gale
Dr. Richard Tilbury
Mr John Rogers
Mrs Lorraine Wornes
Mr Paul Oatway

Mrs. Claire Ridge (Clerk)

1. Apologies: (None)	Action
2. Minutes of PC Meeting 28th February 2019 Minutes acceptance proposed by CG seconded by RT, all agreed. Minutes signed by CL.	
3. Declaration of interest. None.	
4. Correspondence. All circulated <ul style="list-style-type: none">Email about getting ready for winter. All have received it.	
5. Matters arising from minute's 28th February meeting. None.	
6. Budget/Precept/Annual Audit. Current balance £12,438.00 Deductions Due: Website Renewal - £58 Clerk's Salary in August and November. £353 x2 SID £500 (Paid)	CR

<p>PCAP £100 (Paid) Raiser Chair £50 (Paid) Community First Insurance 203.77 ICO (Data Protection) - £40 Village Hall use £22 for last use</p>	
<p>7. Police Report</p> <p>None received.</p> <p>CG/JR at a meeting and crime is down. Issues are the two dwelling burglaries which is out of norm.</p>	
<p>8. Planning Applications Considered</p> <p>All applications have been processed and responded to.</p> <p>Chicken Farm – Raised concern that Rushall PC were not consulted initially. Footpath won't come as far into the village as we would have hoped. Aired in response. Aired concern that 60% of the trees will be felled. Doesn't address street lighting. Impact on the local area. Only 9 visitor parking – 1 bed houses only given 1 space each.</p> <p>PO they will move S106 money going to Upavon to Rushall to help with the footpath. Also think that trees will be planted. CG concerned money will be swallowed up. Original plans showed full path. Fowler and Associates then showed change of location where the pathway ends. Concerns that this was done underhand. Dangerous place to end footpath. Traffic travelling at 40/50 miles an hour. Decision isn't coming through till October 2019.</p> <p>CG asked PO to look into it. CG attached the original drawing. Changed plan to end the pathway at the Drove. Later drawing referred to as revision A. PO will look into this. CG interested to hear how much money will be allocated.</p> <p>Cricket Container – AVCC. CL has asked for it to be repainted. But they haven't. CL will follow up.</p>	<p>PO</p> <p>CL</p>
<p>9. Village Hall Matters</p> <p>AGM – Thursday 30th May. CL keen for everyone to attend. Many parishioners will be attending the next meeting to discuss the parking issues between the school and VH. CL will ask for an agenda.</p>	
<p>10. Community Speed Watch</p> <p>JR: Hoping for more volunteers. CR to send out an email to the parents.</p>	<p>CR</p>
<p>11. Community Area Transport Group</p> <p>CG: Having a meeting with Mark (Highways) and Nigel. No date yet. Hopefully before CATG. No progress on footpath section at all. Amount of freight coming through village. WC won't conduct freight studies any more. 5th June is the next meeting.</p>	

<p>12. Neighbourhood Watch</p> <p>CG: local burglaries. A concern, but there have been no alerts for Rushall.</p>	
<p>13. Newsletter</p> <p>CG – Late Summer early Autumn is the next issue.</p>	CG
<p>14. Website</p> <p>CR- having problems accessing the website. CG will assist.</p>	CR
<p>15. Safe Pedestrian Access Scheme</p> <p>Nothing more than already discussed.</p>	
<p>16. AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Transparency: to honour transparency, put roles and reference to responsibilities for each PC. • Offered a bench by people who lived in the village – Mick Millar, Mike Pritchard and Hank.. Met with Mick and discussed the bench and trees. Hope to have them placed on the pathway between Charlton and Rushall. • Highways – all parish stewards on grass cutting duties. Will resume duties back in June. Don't get any in August. Parish steward contacts CG directly. • Data Protection: CR – had an invoice – will need to pay. • Community emergency plan – CR to update. • Health and Wellbeing – 800 members. Great coffee shop – good cake. Planning permission has been withdrawn for Wheel Sports – committee have worked tirelessly to get this through for teenagers of the community. Possibility of having it somewhere else. Concerns for the vibration noises and children's noises. Can withdraw from AOB. • WW1 Trees. Thank you John and Colin for planting and installing the cages. Looking forward to having large trees on the pathway. Signs are on order. • BKV – judging is from now until end of July. Be on continuous litter pick. • Data Protection – CR to pay membership • Speeding Petition – CG has raised the two issues with CATG. High volume and speeds. Still being looked at by CATG. Looking at proposals of what they will do. May come up with another proposal of 'speed reduction measures'. • SID – buying second SID. All monies bar one parish. CG raising Purchase Order by the end of the week. • Defibrillator – nice picture how to use it in the newsletter. 	<p>CR/LC</p> <p>CR</p> <p>JR</p>
<p>17. Dates of next meetings; 18th July – will be in the Church, Thursday 28th November 2019.</p>	

Meeting concluded at 9.00pm	
Signed:	